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310 CITY HALL 

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 

EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

     

April 1, 2020 

 

    

Catherine Fehr 

Woodbury Health Care Center 

7012 Lake Road, #224 

Woodbury, MN 55125 

 

VIA US MAIL 

 

 

Re:  Appeal for Property at 701 Hazel Street North 

 

Dear Ms. Fehr: 

 

This is to confirm that at the April 1, 2020 City Council meeting, Ms. Moermond, Legislative 

Hearing Officer recommended continuing the matter for two weeks to give you the opportunity 

to submit testimony if you wish to do so.  

 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, City Council will not be holding public hearings in person.  If 

you are contesting, you may send in written testimony to be added to the record via US Mail to: 

City Council, 15 W. Kellogg Blvd W, Suite 310, St. Paul, MN 55102, by email at 

legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us or CouncilHearing@ci.stpaul.mn.us, or by voicemail at 651-

266-6805. 

 

Your new City Council Public Hearing date is April 15, 2020 at 3:30 p.m. and will be held 

remotely.    

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8585. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ 

 

Joanna Zimny 

Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 

 

c: Vacant Building Staff 

 Lauren Lightner VIA EMAIL: lauren.lightner@co.ramsey.mn.us 

 MAIL: Occupant, 701 Hazel Street, St. Paul, MN 55119 
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